
 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER – MAY 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

We have had lots of exciting events this term including celebrating the Coronation of King Charles III, trips 

out to Bishop’s Wood, Dudley Zoo and Arley Arboretum.  These have been great experiences and 

thoroughly enjoyed by the children.   

 

All of the classes have had the opportunity to learn about road safety, particularly in Upper Arley and the 

surrounding areas.  The children listened really carefully and Angie gave out stickers, quizzes and even a 

pencil to remind the children of STOP, LOOK and LISTEN.   

 

We are so proud of our children who have recently completed statutory assessments.  Their attitude and 

application during the tests were absolutely amazing.  The children have worked extremely hard in the 

run up and we have been so impressed with their maturity.  Well done!  

 

Five golden retriever puppies visited all of the classes this half term and they have now gone onto their 

new homes after being looked after by Mr and Mrs Regen and all of the family.  We wish them all the best 

in their new homes.  Louvain’s beautiful dog, Twiggy, came and ably assisted us with morning worship this 

week, as we focused on the value of TRUTHFULNESS. 

 

Gardening club has been a great success this half term with yellow poppies and tomatoes being sown 

as well as the children growing beautiful red velvet plants.  It has been wonderful having Heather - the 

head gardener from Arley Arboretum working with the children.  Football and Gymnastics have been 

popular, as well as Mr Derrer’s Multisports’ clubs. 

 

Our latest Literacy Award goes to Reggie who has been doing a fabulous job 

with his writing.  Well done Reggie!  

 

STOP PRESS!  Some of the children in Swifts and Falcons attended a Boccia 

competition today.  Mr Derrer reported that the children won three games, and 

lost one. Losing on points scored only. That now takes us to represent Wyre 

Forest at the County Games.  Well done to everyone who took part! 

 

Please encourage your child to read as much as possible over the half term 

holiday.  The younger children have been sent some additional activities to 

support with this, so please take time to practise.  This will really help with 

developing reading across the school and research shows that confident 

readers have the skills required to access the wider world and succeed in their 

learning. 

 

Enjoy a well-earned bank holiday weekend, I hope the sun shines and you and your family have some 

time to relax. 
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Attendance for the School Year 

 

 
 

               Falcons                                                     Owls                                                    Swifts 

                92.66%                                                    91.56%                                                 95.27% 

 

The target this year is to ensure all children have at least 96% attendance.  

 Attendance for the academic year is 92.11%   

 

 

 

Thank you to all Parents and Carers for ensuring that their child/ren attend school and are 

punctual for the start of the school day. Good attendance has a positive impact on your child’s 

well-being and educational outcomes. We do know that from time-to-time children 

are too poorly to come to school. If this is the case, please ring the school office by 9.00am on 

01299 861260 or email, if you prefer to office@upperarleycofeschool.org.  It is important that you 

inform school if your child is unwell. 

 

If your child has a medical appointment, please bring in the relevant letters to the office and if 

possible, try and arrange for these to be outside of the school day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

mailto:office@upperarleycofeschool.org
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Happy Hares 
This half term, in Happy Hares, we have been exploring “What is at the bottom of my garden?”.  We 

have learnt about spiders, Ladybirds and worms. We made a wormery that the children spray each day 

to keep the soil moist and feed the worms leaves. We have also started to build an ant farm. The 

children had an exciting week celebrating the King’s Coronation where we had lots of activities using 

red, white and blue, castles and the Royal family characters. We had a very exciting visit to Dudley Zoo 

where the children were very excited to board the little red train to take us up the big hill. The children 

got to see a tiger up close and got to hear how the Lemurs communicate.  
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Owls  
This term in Owls  has been so exciting! We have been learning about traditional tales in Talk 4 Writing 

such as Jack and the Beanstalk. We have also been learning the story of Beegu, the funny yellow alien 

that lives on planet Zog! In topic we have been historians and learnt all about significant people in 

history that have inspired us and given us ideas into what our future careers and adventures will look like 

in the future! We have also celebrated the King’s Coronation by dressing up and having a party to 

celebrate with our friends! Finally we were so fortunate to visit Dudley Zoo this term! We saw so many 

amazing animals and saw them in so many different habitats! It was so much fun!  

We cannot wait for next term to see what new adventures our learning will take us on! 
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Falcons 
Over the past half term, Falcons have been incredibly busy achieving in the curriculum and embracing 

the opportunities that the summer brings.  Our wonderful Year 6 children have also made us immensely 

proud with the hard work, determination and resilient mindsets that they have shown in their SATs. Whilst 

we go out of our way to minimise any potential stress caused by these assessments, we are aware that 

they can be nerve-racking for the children; we were seriously impressed with the way they approached 

them. 

A few weeks ago, we visited Bishops Wood to participate in a Viking and Anglo-Saxon day. Through the 

day, we were immersed in a series of hands-on activities and impressed the leaders with our practical 

approach to the challenges provided. In particular, the children's Forest School skills were on show when 

it came to building a shelter in the woods! 

In science, we have been focusing on the physics topic of forces. We have been investigating the 

effect of air resistance, water resistance and friction. Throughout these lessons, our enquiry skills have 

been tested as we have had to consider fair testing protocols and accurate measuring skills. 

 

 
            Falcons learned about managing  

               distractions when crossing the road. 
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Swifts 

This term Swifts have shown resilience and compassion as they supported the Falcons during their SATs 

and have been working harder than ever. In Science, we have been exploring sound through using 

instruments, playing games, and using chalk to create sound waves with varying pitch. We have also 

been exploring the Ancient Egyptians and looking at interesting 3D videos of inside a pyramid!  

 

Swifts have also shown huge success in PE, working hard in all lessons, sporting their lovely new PE kit!  

Well done for your continued hard work Swifts!   

 
 

Sports Events 
Swimming has been slightly disrupted this term, but thankfully Years R and 3 have continued their 

excellent progress this half term after the short break.  All of our children now have their school P.E. kit, 

and how fantastic they all look. It does make a great difference seeing them look so smart when 

playing sport or attending events. As per our normal routine they shall be bringing these home to wash 

on Friday and returning them on Monday 5th June in time for next half term’s activities. 

Tag Rugby- 26th April   

We took a larger than normal squad of Year 5 and 6 children, and they again showed they are a match 

for anyone. We won our first 3 games 3-2, 2-0, and 5-1 and then we played Wilden to see who would 

win our group and progress to the finals. After a slow nervous start, we fell to 3-0, but pulled back to 3-2 

with 2 minutes left. As we were pushing for an equaliser, Wilden broke away and scored again, leaving 

us a mountain to climb. Our resilience enabled us to score right at the end leaving us just short, but 

nevertheless proud of giving such a good account of ourselves. We finished the day 8th out of 25 

schools. 

Indoor Rowing- 28th April 

Another first for our school!  Twelve Year 5 and 6 children attended at Stourport Boat Club, where all the 

machines were set up outside for each school. Each pupil rowed as far as possible in a minute, as an 

individual challenge and also a team event.  Our changeovers were perfect and we managed to 

attain 3rd position (10 schools) in the girls and mixed events. 

Tri Golf- 4th May 

Our Year 3 and 4 children had been excitedly waiting for this event, and as a result of our excellent 

practice sessions we all felt we could do really well.  Fifteen schools attended at Bewdley Leisure Centre, 

and the field was awash with 9 golf activities set up on both sides. We had an excellent start in the first 4 

events, and the team carried this quality right through to the end.  As the scores were read out the 

tension grew. 7th, 6th, 5th... and then Upper Arley 4th! 

Great effort again. 

KS1 Girls Football Festival- 17th May(see photo) 

Our annual trip to Westacre School for this event was attended by 8 girls from R, Year 1 and Year 2. 

They had a wonderful time in the sun, learning how to dribble, pass and shoot as well as playing other 

football related games. A lovely event for our young children to experience the opportunity of 

representing school. 
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Coming up next half term: 

Mini Tennis – Yrs 3/4 and 5/6 on 

9th June 

Girls Cricket- Yrs 5/6   on 14th June 

KS2 Rounders Festival on 16th June 

KS2 Athletics on 23rd June 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tennis Coach 
Owls have been having fun learning many new tennis skills with their coach.  Thank you to Mr Derrer for 

organising this amazing opportunity.  The children have certainly impressed us and we have some    

developing athletes! 

 

 

 

 

 

Don’t they look AMAZING in their Upper 

Arley PE kits! 
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Coronation 
The children had an amazing day on Friday 5th May.  We started off by having a celebration in St Peter’s 

Church, Louvain even anointed the children with a special blessing, and we sang our Coronation song, 

along with ‘God Save the King’.   The children enjoyed Coronation activities and a street party on the 

playground.  Each class then entertained us with their Coronation themed performances.  We had 

marvellous poetry, Morris dancing and even ‘God Save the King’ all expressed in sign language. 
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Rose Planting to commemorate the Coronation of King Charles III 
We have planted three roses just outside the main gates in a small patch of garden to commemorate 

the Coronation of King Charles III.  It was a good job we had the assistance of the older children as the 

holes were quite hard to dig.  It will be a lovely reminder as the roses grow over the years.   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coronation Wildflowers 
All of the schools across the country have been 

sent wildflowers to sow in each school’s grounds.  

We have put ours in the three flower boxes in our 

reading area.  
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Friends of Upper Arley C of E Primary School 
We had a very successful plant sale on Saturday 20th May.  Thank you so 

much for donations and to those who attended.   The grand total has just 

exceeded £500 – what a magnificent effort and we would like to extend a 

special thank you to the Friends for organising this popular event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visible Consistencies 
Each week over this half term, we have had a focus on one of our visible consistencies. Each 

consistency is reinforced throughout our school environment and referred to regularly. By using the dual 

coding symbols to associate the expected behaviours with a memorable phrase, high standards are 

evidenced throughout our school. 

We will continue to support the children to recognise and relate to our visible consistencies over the 

remainder of the summer term and hit the ground running in September!  
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School Governors - Meet our school governors: 

 
Mrs Low (Headteacher) is also part of the Governing Body 

 

Our Chair of Governors, Mrs Freda Griffiths has put together some information to explain what being on 

the Local Governing Body entails: 
In collaboration with the Headteacher and the Trust, Governors set and update the school's vision, ethos, and 

strategic direction. Our role is to hold the Headteacher to account and ask questions about the progress of the 

pupils and business of the school. We ask questions of the Trust representative about the financial performance of 

the school and the Trust. 

Our support comes from the Headteacher Mrs Low, Black Pear Trust, and our clerk to Governors, Mrs Hope. 

We are: Louvain Beer (Foundation Governor), Lynne Morgan, Kate Starling, Julie Greenwood (Foundation 

Governor), Helen Grainger, Mrs Ahmed-Khan, Paul Fearns, and Freda Griffith (Chair).  

We meet half termly, at school, and have a planned approach to the year. Black Pear Trust supports us at every 

meeting sending a representative. We receive presentations from staff about work in school. The housekeeping of 

safeguarding checks, assessments of our skills, and declarations of interest take place in September with other 

routine business being set out through the year. In the summer we scrutinise the results of pupil assessments and ask 

questions about the School Development Plan.  

We volunteer in school as often as we can. Louvain leads worship in her capacity as our connection to St Peter's 

church in Upper Arley. Julie is a regular volunteer who supports work with pupils in the classroom. Other Governors 

help when they can and visit to monitor specific areas linked to the school development plan.  

As Governors we must focus on pupil numbers, including attendance and exclusions. We ask questions about 

curriculum planning and financial management, which is the responsibility of the Trust. Most importantly 

safeguarding and wellbeing of pupils and staff is monitored by Governors with the support of school policies and 

the law. 

We are all passionate about Upper Arley C of E Primary School, everything is considered with care and the vision is 

applied to all aspects of what we do.  

As a church school the focus is very much on the Christian Values and how this underpins what we do as Governors 

and how this is woven into school life from behaviour, curriculum, and management. We strongly support the 

school's ethos that there is a welcome for children of all faiths and none, the Christian values of the school are 

upheld by all religions and are sensible for everyone to live by. There is no indoctrination.  

If you have any concerns, please approach the school via the class teacher in the first instance, all operational 

issues are the responsibility of the school.  

We are all working for the school to be the very best for the pupils to thrive in and serving Upper Arley C of E Primary 

School is a privilege.                                                                                                                                   Freda Griffith     

 Chair of Governors 
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Free School Meals 
If you require further information about free school meals, contact the school office: 

office@upperarleycofeschool.org 

 

Online Safety 
Please see the leaflets below that will give you some advice for safe searching online and also the use 

of Whatsapp: 

 
 

mailto:office@upperarleycofeschool.org


 

 

  

 Page 13 of 16 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 Page 14 of 16 

 
 

Search Kidslox to find: A parent’s guide to ChatGPT | Kidslox 

 

 

Upcoming Dates  
 

Arley Arboretum trails for Falcons and Swifts dates coming soon 

Citizen’s Challenge (Falcons): Thursday 8th June 

Redditch – Gotta Sing (Swifts): Tuesday 13th June 

Bewdley High School Transition Day (Year Six): Wednesday 5th July 

Sports Day:  Wednesday 12th July 

Year Six Trip: Tuesday 18th July 

 

Multi-sports: Tuesdays: Swifts 

                                                             Wednesdays: Falcons  

 

Swimming: Tuesdays: Reception and Year 3 

 

Forest School: Tuesdays – Falcons 

                         Wednesdays - Swifts 

                         Wednesdays – Owls 

 

Gymnastics - Thursdays  

                        

Term Ends: Friday 21st July 

Forest Friends – see Flyer below: 

https://kidslox.com/guide-to/chatgpt-for-parents/
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Term Dates 2023-2024 

Autumn Term 2023 

  Staff TED: Monday 4th September 
   Term begins: Tuesday 5th September 
   Staff TED: Friday 22nd September 
   Staff TED: Friday 27th October 
   Half term: Monday 30th October – Friday 3rd October 
   School re-opens: Monday 6th November 
   Term ends: Friday 22nd December 
  

Spring Term 2024 
   Term begins: Monday 8th January 
   Staff TED: Friday 9th February 
   Half term: Monday 12th February – Friday 16th February 
   School re-opens: Monday 19th February 
   Term ends: Thursday 21st March 
   Staff TED: Friday 22nd March  
  

Summer Term 2024 
   Term begins: Monday 8th April 
   Staff TED: Friday 24th May 
   Half term: Monday 27th May – Friday 31st May 
   School re-opens: Monday 3rd June 
   Term ends: Friday 19th July 
   Staff TED: Monday 22nd July  
  
Bank Holidays:  Good Friday              Friday 29th March  
                           Easter Monday           Monday 1st April  
                           May Day                     Monday 6th May 
                           Whitsun (Spring)          Monday 27th May 
TED Days 
  
Monday 4th September  
Friday 22nd September  
Friday 27th October  
Friday 9th February  
Friday 22nd March   
Friday 24th May  
Monday 22nd July 
 

 

 

 

ONE COMMUNITY, LEARNING AND GROWING TOGETHER, 

SHARING GOD’S LOVE  


